

Calvary Place Personal Care Home

1325 ERIN STREET, WINNIPEG, MANITOBA R3E 3R6

TELEPHONE (204) 943-4424 FAX (204) 783-7524

April 25, 2023

Dear Friends & Family of Calvary Place

I hope this letter finds you all well on this sunny Tuesday. Please note the following information:

Important: Erin Street Construction

Please note that construction of Erin Street, from Notre Dame to Sargent Avenue is scheduled to start the week of May 1, 2023 and will last for 6 months.

As per the City of Winnipeg Construction Notice:

Traffic Implications

- Traffic on Erin Street will be limited to one lane throughout construction
- Phase 1 will move traffic into the east gutter lane
- Phase 2 will move traffic into the west gutter lane
- Phase 3 will involve shifting traffic intermittently to accommodate final paving
- There will be no on street parking on Erin Street throughout the entire construction period
 - Turning movements may be restricted at Sargent Avenue, Wellington Avenue, Richard Avenue and Notre Dame Avenue
- Access to business/residences will be maintained along with pedestrian access

Calvary Place Hairdresser

Calvary Place is implementing changes in regards to booking hair appointments with our Hairdresser. Effective immediately, our Receptionist will no longer be the contact person for booking appointments. Booking appointments can now be made directly through our Hairdresser, Lee. For booking hair appointments, dial 204-943-4424 Ext 240, and leave a message for Lee.

Front Door Screener

You may have noticed that there is no longer a Screener at our front entrance. Funding for the Screener position expired effective March 31, 2023. Wearing a medical grade mask, provided by Calvary Place, continues to be a requirement at this time. Your attention to this matter is appreciated.

Missing Items

At times, we do run into situations where resident clothing gets misplaced or goes missing. During your visits with your family member, if you notice an item amongst

their belongings that does not belong to them, please pass the item on to staff. This would be greatly appreciated.

Garden Donations

Our Recreation Department is again planning to plant a garden with our residents, and are seeking for donations of garden plants (example, tomato plants). Any donations would be greatly appreciated. Please check with the Recreation Department for specifics

As always, I again would like to thank all of you for your continued support for Calvary Place. Thank you for your prayers and words of encouragement. I am humbled.

Sincerely

Helmut